REPORT OF SPECIAL EXCO MEETING 29 JANUARY 2013 
A special meeting of EXCO was held today to discuss just one paper, introduced by the Chief Secretary, which invited Councillors to consider a document prepared by Enterprise St Helena, entitled, ‘Jamestown – a vision for 2020’; and to agree that the document should be presented to the public for consultation.  Stuart Planner and Tammy Williams of Enterprise St Helena attended the meeting to talk through the document and to answer questions.  The document arises from the need to give Jamestown a new role when in just a few years it ceases to be the point of entry to St Helena for both passengers and cargo.  
The vision seeks to enhance the charming, historic and cultural attractions of Jamestown, while developing creative new uses for some buildings and areas, including the provision of more residential accommodation, especially in lower Jamestown. Councillors welcomed the document as a valuable basis for public consultation, noting that the consultation period would need to be in at least two stages, as the initial consultation would gather opinions to aid the preparation of a more formal document later in the year. The vision document will be launched by Enterprise St Helena in February.      
Our meeting today began at 09.30 and finished just before 11.00.  

Mark Capes
Governor
29 January 2013

